From:

Sent: Sunday, 16 July 2023 6:02 PM

To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Regarding application no: DA2023/0130

I CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sir,

My name is and I'm the owner and resident of
| have been a resident in Lidcombe for past 8 years.

I'm writing to object to the development of the proposal outlined in DA2023/0130 for construction and operation of an organic waste transfer station.

| wish to express my strong opposition to this development proposal.

| believe this proposal is detrimental to our neighbourhood and the well-being of our residents.

The biggest concerns | have for this proposal is the potential impact on the traffic congestion in out community. The development proposal failed to take
into account the construction of new homes in 4-34 Church St. The influx of people living in these newly constructed homes has already put a large strain on
local road infrastructure as well as traffic on Church St via Railway and Arthur St.

The development is likely to further exacerbate the existing congestion on Church, Railway and Arthur St specially on the A3 motorway.

The traffic associated with waste transportation will further heighten congestion resulting in longer queues, slower traffic, long waiting queues, emergency
response times as well as impact the safety of public especially pedestrians and cyclists in the area.

| would like to suggest the Cumberland Council to assess the traffic generated by the new dwelling at 4-34 Church St and the cumulative impact of this
proposal on an already strained road network. | urge you to conduct a comprehensive reassessment the consider the cumulative impact of this proposal.

It is imperative that any potential adverse impacts on traffic flow and congestion are thoroughly considered and mitigated. Moreover, it is vital that we

prioritise the protection of our natural resources and thorough environmental impact assessment is to be conducted to assess the potential consequence of
this product on our neighbourhood and beyond.

I trust the Cumberland Council will carefully reconsider these objections and take the necessary steps to address the concerns raised by residents like myself.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.
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Kind regards
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